
 

Grand Junction, Colo. 
 
November, 2nd, 1927. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were Councilmen Hall, Rogers, Penberthy, Meders, 
Bear, Moslander. Councilman Ellison was absent. City Manager 
Thompson, City Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Niles were 
present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular meeting held October 19th, and of 
the special meeting held October 26th were read and approved. 
 

Mr. Chas. Rump, Manager of the Public Service Company of 
Colorado, presented a proposed change in the routing of the 
busses, giving a twenty-minute service instead of a thirty-
minute. 
 
Councilman Penberthy moved, Councilman Meders seconded that the 
new route submitted by the Public Service Company, be approved. 
Motion carried. 
 
The Proof of Publication of the Ordinance Entitled AN ORDINANCE 
REGULATING, THE SALE, STORAGE, DISTRIBUTION, DISCHARGE, AND 
FIRING OF FIREWORKS AND OTHER PYROTECHNIC DISPLAY was presented. 
Councilman Meders moved, Councilman Bear seconded that the Proof 
of Publication be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 

 
The proposed ordinance was then read by the Clerk, and upon 
motion of Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Bear, the 
proposed ordinance was called up for final passage. 
 
Councilman Meders thereupon moved, seconded by Councilman Bear, 
that the proposed ordinance entitled AN ORDINANCE REGULATING THE 
SALE, STORAGE, DISTRIBUTION, DISCHARGE, AND FIRING OF FIREWORKS 
AND OTHER PYROTECHNIC DISPLAY be passed and adopted, numbered 
423, and published. Upon which motion the following vote was 
cast. Councilmen voting YEA, Hall, Rogers, Penberthy, Meders, 
Bear, Moslander. Councilmen voting NO, none. All the Councilmen 
voting YEA the President declared the motion carried. 
 

Councilman Hall moved that W. R. Hinman be instructed to proceed 
with the defence in the case of Ferrin vs. Decker, Frazier, Gram, 
and others, and that he be allowed remuneration in the sum of 
$150.00 for the completion of the case, provided that the trial 
does not exceed two days; and that if it should exceed that time, 
that such further remuneration be given him that would be 
mutually agreed between the Council and him. Councilman Rogers 
seconded the motion. The following vote was cast. Councilmen 
voting YEA, Hall, Rogers, Penberthy, Meders, Bear, Moslander. All 
the Councilman present voting YEA, the President declared the 
motion carried. 



 

City Manager Thompson presented the revised budget for the year 
1928. After considerable discussion Councilman Rogers, moved, 
Councilman Bear seconded the motion that the budget be adopted as 
read. Upon which motion the following vote was cast. Councilmen 
voting YEA, Hall, Rogers, Penberthy, Meders, Bear, Moslander. 
Councilmen voting No, none. All the Councilmen present voting 
YEA, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 
motion duly made, seconded, and carried, the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
City Clerk 


